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Hi to all my fellow Lions in 202F.  

I feel privileged to be leading you this year as we work together to build the district 

again after the covid shock of the last year.  

It was a strange year for me, I attended the VDG training in Chicago and then MD Convention  and      

International Convention were cancelled , so I had to complete all my training by  Zoom meetings and the 

online learning centre at LCI which both worked extremely well. My fellow DG’s and myself decided we 

needed to be together for our induction so travelled with our partners to Hamner Springs for a fun filled 

weekend. We joined with Australia in a large Zoom meeting were we were all inducted by PID Barry Palmer. I think it is a lesson 

to us all that things can change instantly and we need to be ready to adapt to new ways. 

I see by the bulletins that I receive that all clubs are up and running again and a lot seem to be making an effort to be seen in our 

communities. I believe that this is the key to increasing our membership, if we have a high profile in the community and are seen to 

be having fun while serving for good causes people will want to join us. I have appointed PDG Wendy Goodwin as the District  

Media person this year to help raise our profile. Wendy would be very happy to give you advice on how to raise your profile 

through the media. 

Sunday the 26th July is our Remembrance Service and Awards Presentations that we could not do at the convention owing to it 

being cancelled. It is very important to remember the Lions who have passed away in the last Lions year, please make sure you  

contact the families of those members and bring them along with you. This will be hosted by the Clyde & Districts Lions Club in 

Alexandra. 

I have my first cabinet meeting in Invercargill on the 1st of August and then the Presidents Lunch on the 2nd also in Invercargill. 

Owing to the training days being cancelled this year we are holding the training for Presidents prior to the luncheon and there will 

be a partner’s programme. I am looking forward to catching up with a lot of Lions at these 3 events. 

I also look forward to starting my visiting in August along with VDG Pam and 2nd VDG Jerry we are excited about the year ahead 

and seeing what we can achieve.                                                                                                                                                               

Please remember even a simple act of kindness can change a person’s life forever. 

Kind regards                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Sue Fleury 

202F District Governor 
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How is this for an incredible Lions    

Project? 
  

In February 2020 I visited family in Northland. 

Royce Kokich from Mangakahia Lions showed me 

with pride a recent project that his Club has           

completed.  

Maungatapere Memorial Church This church was 

erected to honour the men from the District who 

fell in WW1.  

The church was restored in 2017/18 by the Lions 

Club of Mangakahia with help from the           

community as their Centennial Year Project.           

This interdenominational War Memorial Church is 

a beauty. It was opened in 1928. Well done            

Mangakahia Lions. What a huge project and very 

worthwhile. https://nzhistory.govt.nz/media/photo/

maungatapere-first-world-war-memorial-church 

Deirdre 
( thank you Deirde from Clyde &Districts Club  for sharing this story. 

What a great project) 
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7 July 2020 

Many thanks to all the 202F Lions Clubs who contributed over the past 14 years to the Dialysis Caravan         

project   .  

In March prior to the Covid-19 Lock down period the SDHB decommissioned the caravan to be used by            

dialysis patients. The caravan was then used by the Catlins Medical Centre as an isolation unit/room for the 

Covid testing of patient, but it is no longer required. 

Our directors decided that now is the time to sell the caravan.   

The caravan which has new vinyl flooring, been freshly painted inside and out, comes with the water pump 

and a large storage box at the front, has a TV and DVD player, a comfortable reclining chair and footstool  and 

the caravan is registered and comes with a WOF ready to go. The Owaka Lions Directors have suggested a 

price of $7000. 

It is set up for an individual to put in their own dialysis machine and filtering  system and they can then take 

their own holiday wherever and whenever they wish.  

 

The Directors wish to give “first option to purchase” the caravan to anyone from the 202F clubs. May 

be your Lions Club knows or has a connection to someone who would need or want this caravan.    

 

If you have any inquires phone Lion Alan Burgess 03 4158259 as soon as possible as there  already has been 

some (outside 202F) interest shown. 

 

Thank you so much for your  support over the years.  

 

There have been some wonderful letters 

of appreciation from users/clients who 

have enjoyed time away from home.  

 

Lion Alan Burgess 

Dialysis Caravan  

 

Project Convenor. 

03 4158259  

 

1st photo: The large storage box on the 
front is also included and houses the 
pump and hoses which are  included 
 
2nd photo: Sorry I have no photo of the 
caravan without the dialysis machine and 
the filter unit. Theses will not be included 
with the caravan. 
However the relining chair and foot rest, 
(not seen in photo) plus TV screen and 
DVD player and mobile drawer unit are 
included.  
Sorry the characters in the photo are also 
not included!!!!   
  
.  

Attention 202F Lions Clubs 
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International Benefits for Lions 

The benefits below are available worldwide. 

Avis Rent a Car 

Avis can make business and leisure rentals more rewarding than ever for Lions Clubs members with special discounts. 
For reservations and information, please visit the Avis web site or call 1-800-698-5685. Don’t forget to provide your 
Avis Worldwide Discount (AWD) #H967800 every time you rent to receive up to 25 percent off - that’s in addition to 
your coupon savings!   

Budget Rent a Car 

Lions clubs members save more with Budget! Use your Budget Corporate Discount (BCD) # D436600 every time you 
rent to save 20 percent. In addition to big savings, we’ve also got great products and services to make your rental ex-
perience easier. For more information, or to make a reservation, call 1 -800-455-2848 or visit the Budget web site to 
see what current coupon offers we have available.                                                                                                                                              

Enterprise/National 

We are proud to announce that National Car Rental and Enterprise Rent -A-Car are now preferred providers for Lions 
Clubs International. For faster service and reward options please enroll into Emerald Club . Emerald Club members are 
recognized at both National and Enterprise so please reference your Emerald Club number and Account Number 
XZ15LCP when reserving at both National and Enterprise.   

Hotel Storm (New) 

Lions Clubs International members can now receive exclusive discounts on thousands of hotels from around the world.   

Make a reservation now! 

Wyndham Hotel Group 

As a member of Lions Clubs International you will receive up to 20 percent off the “Best Available Rate” at participating 
locations every time you travel. Give the agent your special discount ID number 8000002373 at time of booking to          
receive discount. 

Whether you are looking for an upscale hotel, an all -inclusive resort or something more cost-effective, we have the 
right hotel for you… and at the right price. So start saving now. Call our special member benefits hotline at 877 -670-
7088 or visit the Wyndham Hotel Group web site and reserve your room today. 

"Best Available Rate" is defined as the best, non-qualified, publicly available rate on the Internet for the hotel, date and 
accommodations requested. The discount for International properties may be less than or equal to 10 percent of Best 
Available Rate. Certain restrictions apply. To redeem this offer call the hotel brand phone number above and give ID at 
the time of reservation. Offer not valid if hotel is called directly, caller must use toll free numbers listed above.                
Advanced reservations are required. Offer is subject to availability at participating locations and some blackout dates 
may apply. Offer cannot be combined with any other discounts, offers, or special promotions. Discounts vary by location 
and time of year. Offer is void where prohibited by law and has no cash value. © 2009 Wyndham Hotel Group, LLC.          
All hotels are independently owned and operated . 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.avis.com/en/association/H967800
https://www.budget.com/en/home?D436600
https://www.hotelstorm.com/lionsclubs
https://www.wyndhamhotels.com/
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LCIF Grants Accomplishments 
Every year, we’re able to make a positive impact in the 

world by providing grants to Lions clubs. These grants 

allow Lions to do large-scale service projects that 

would not be possible without financial assistance. It’s 

an honor to do this for Lions—enhancing the service of 

those who already give so much.   

                                                                                                   

LCIF Donations and Campaign 100 

Donations for our COVID-19 

response are being accepted 

through LCIF’s General          

Disaster Fund. Please make a 

donation to help us in the fight 

to keep our families and  

communities safe.  All           

donations to this fund are          

eligible for Melvin Jones  

Fellows and Campaign 100.   

Please be aware                  

acknowledgements and            

recognition for LCIF              

donations will be delayed due 

to COVID-19. LCIF recognizes and thanks its Campaign 100 International Committee members, 

area leaders, multiple district coordinators, district coordinators and club coordinators for their  

dedicated efforts to empower Lions’ service both locally and globally. Our campaign leadership is in the 

process of evaluating the impact that the COVID-19 crisis is having on Campaign 100. In the weeks to come, 

we will provide you with more information about how Campaign 100 is adapting to address this                    

unprecedented situation. Campaign 100’s support of Lions’ service is more important now than ever. 

LCIF would like to take this opportunity to encourage all those who are working hard in support of            

Campaign 100 to prioritize health and safety, while remaining connected with your fellow Lions and 

the LCIF staff supporting you. Thank you for safely communicating the mission and impact of LCIF 

LCIF Awards US$3,559,090 in Grants to Lions Serving Their Communities   
At the May Board of Trustees meeting, the trustees approved grants for Lions in every             

constitutional area. The 69 grants totaling US$3,559,090 will empower Lions to serve their 

communities on a large scale. A few project examples include improving schools in             

underserved areas, providing eye care to those without access, and screening thousands of 

people for diabetes. 

https://lionsclubs.org/en/donate
https://lionsclubs.org/en/donate
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Toi Tois Tokanui 
Working Bees : 15th July, Waikawa Valley, fencing day, 10.30am start or when you can make it. Putting up netting, straining &  

adding 1 hot wire, so bring tools, strainers, your lunch & a bike or two would be great.                                                                                 

Also 15th July Tautuku Youth Adventure Trust Camp, heating & lifting vinyl, need heat guns & flat edge spades, 10am start, or 

come when you can, contact Winston Callahan. Firewood working bee @ Graham Robinson’s 22nd July, 1pm AND @ Allan Wells’ 

29th July 1pm 

Borland Lodge received $2,000 to help with running costs. We have been invited to join Owaka & Clinton Lions on a social working 

on the weekend of  20th Nov. This promises to be a great weekend combining work, play, sightseeing & Lionism. Quiz night @  

Tokanui Tavern for Hospice raising $891.30 & we will top it up to $1,000. $1,500 has been donated to our local Ronald McDonald 

Family Room @ Southland Hospital. Baleage Auction: Thank you for your donations of feed, transport, co-ordinators, products & 

services for the auction & prizes. We raised $22,758. with some expenses yet to be deducted. This will be a good start for the              

Tokanui Medical Centre to build a wheelchair ramp & improved access at the Medical Centre and our local Search & Rescue, a 

trailer for gear & a shed to house the trailer, to be built on the Lion’s Den site also utilising the Den & its facilities for searches. 

Maniototo 
.  A good turnout of members for the hospital hedge trimming and thanks must also go to McLarens Ranfurly Transport for the use 

of a truck and loader. LAMB COMPETITION  80 lambs were donated at an average of $160.00 per lamb from ANZCO. 

-Scrap metal –  E Swinbourn suggested there is money to be made from scrap metal. To be brought up at tea meeting. 

-Money raised from the Lamb competition($8000.00) to go to the Rescue Helicopter Trust (m) S Greer (s) G Lindsay (c). To be 

approved at tea meeting. 

       -Self -feeding grain feeder-  There is a company requiring someone to assemble their product. This could be a potential fund-

raiser for the Maniototo Lions. 

West  Otago 

Keri and Hillary with West Otago Rural Kids delivering swedes, apples and 

kindling to our local residents. Big thanks to the “Kids”, Mums and 

Dads for their help on the day. (13th June) 

Firewood was delivered to four residences in Tapanui that had been identified 

as needing assistance.  

Firewood working bee will be held at Murrays to split the remaining log 

rings. Keep an eye out for an email advising date and time.  

Hay and Balage Competition This competition is being held on the 24 July at 

the Equestrian centre on Cameron Road.  

Donations of Hay and Balage are judged and then auctioned off with the  

proceeds being distributed to various community organisations.  

A swede and fodderbeet competition is also held including some                  

competitions for the children. 

 

Recipients of long service awards presented at our changeover night.              

A pair of Whiskey Glasses 

engraved with the Lions 

Club Logo and West Otago 

Lions  

was presented to each Lion. 

 

 Graham Walker– 29 Yrs, 

Les Roseveare– 30 Yrs, 

George Redditt– 44 Yrs, 

John Hughes– 40 Yrs,  

Philip Haugh—27 Yrs             

and President Todd 
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The Wyndham Pioneer Lions 

Club  

40th Anniversary 

1980-2020  

Our 40th Anniversary Celebration is back on track 

Now on the 

Date:     Saturday 18th July 2020 

Where:    The Food Affair, Gore Racecourse 

Time:    Meet, 6 pm  

          Meal, 6.30pm 

Cost:   $40 per person                   Drinks at own cost   

Internet Banking:  03 0962 0065219 000 

Please put your surname as a reference for internet banking. 

Please scan & email me to confirm numbers attending and pay-

ment, 

email. alwenhenh@farmside.co.nz 

Or post to Wyndham Lions Club  

             c/o Wendy Henry  

            Mokoreta No 2 R D Wyndham 9892 

Any Dietary requirements …………………………… 

Registration. Your name­………………………………………………… 

   Partner’s name   ………………………………………………… 

RSVP by the 11th July 2020 
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Leos July Meeting 

 

Left: 

Meeting started with 

pizza’s from Domino’s. 

 

 

Below left and right 

All set up and ready to 

start 

 

 

 

Below 

33kg’s sorted and bagged 

And ready to be packed 

Right 

Two very heavy boxes ready for  

Fastway’s Couriers to pick up. 
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Lawrence 
A committee meeting was held on the29th June, 8pm Simpson Park to discuss the 50th Celebrations. Need to decide on date, format 

and guest list. First Soup delivery 10am Wed 17th June for the elderly in the community. Swede box brought in $399.40 in the  first 

week. A club member putting in about 250 swedes a week. Borland Lodge school camps. Andrew suggested that we reinstate a 

yearly donation to the Lodge. Members commented on how many children from our area have experienced the camp and gained 

from it. It was recommended to pay $200pa. Due to the cancellation of the sports tournament we are now offering for senior Yr 12 

and 13 students to take part in 3 day tramp at Stewart Island in July. 

Te Anau                                                                                                                                                                                                          
Hay sale 17th July, working bee on 16th. We need good causes for the monies to go towards. A member  suggested that half to the 

Community Trust for food parcels and the other half for the Lakes District Air Rescue Service to be used only in Te Anau.                                                                          

Letter from 2020 Fresh Choice Kepler Challenge Mountain Run – Secretary to write a letter letting them know that we will assist 

with the race again. Steptoe Auction, advertise it as our 50th Anniversary & it will be the last one, should start advertising this soon. 

Half this money to go to Hospice and the rest to be kept for Community purposes. Borland Lodge – It was decided to donate 

$1000.00 to this. 

Wanaka Upper Clutha                                                                                              
At the July tea meeting the Women's Health Bus (called Betty) and its two 

professional attendants were I guest speakers for the night .                             

THEME: So you thought you missed out on the Lions’ Conference Well 

No! We have copied their theme of Gold, Glitter or Glamour.                      

Guest Speakers at our June tea meeting were- Lee and Jamie Lamb and 

their boys were introduced by Lorraine. They are a Wanaka family who 

write, illustrate and publish children’s books based on rural life/farming in 

New Zealand. An interesting talk followed along with a display of the 

books and cards.                                                                                                 

Lilliput Library – Brenda has painted our 2nd library and it looks awesome. We are now awaiting for the Mens Lions to erect at 

Yvonne’s home in Meadowstone Drive. Entertainment Book – Pauline has sent emails to everyone regarding the new 2020/21 book. 

Lorraine spoke about the great discounts offered. We receive $12 for each book sold.                                                                               

At board it was decided we donate $1000 to Ronald McDonald House in Christchurch instead of organising the “the roast meal 

theme”. 

Gore Pakeke                                                                                                                                                                                                
The disruption of Covid 19 continued the downturn of our clubs income from recycling but we are planning our booksale for end of 

August. We are looking forward to our first meeting since lockdown which will be changeover night on the 2nd July at Gore            

Racecourse. BOOKSALE CATERING- roster is being compiled of names of people who are willing to help provide morning and 

afternoon teas during the booksale   and set up days, also Friday mid-day lunch. All help would be greatly appreciated.  Pakeke       

Lions are busy again as they can continue with their  usual activities. Recycling workers have been busy for some  time, Lion Trevor 

with the help of grandson Matt have fulfilled the orders for bulldust and organization for the booksale is underway .Many thanks to 

all who have helped produce the bulletin. Those who have provided reports, Dulcie Stark for most of the photos, and the deliverers –

Lions Eleanor Groves, Alec Balfour, Noel Hartstonge, Margaret Scott, Alex Stark and David Stark. 

 

Gore Hokonui 
If anyone has old money we can pass it on to Heads up for Kids, who had a wonderful article in the Southern Flyer on 8th June. Also 

old glasses, can tabs and wine bottle tops. We have Daffodil Day collection on 28th August so will start filling that board at our July 

meeting. Look forward to seeing you all. We made Cheese Rolls on the 11th July 2020 at St. Peters. We will be making 500 dozen 

(notice an increase) well done everyone. We will start at 8.30am. 

We cannot stop the winter or the summer from coming. 

We cannot stop the spring or the autumn or make them other than they are. 

 They are gifts from the universe that we cannot refuse. 

But we can choose what we will contribute to life when each arrives. 

Gary Zukhav 

 



 14 

 

 

 Lion Members 

 in 2019-2020 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1340 

1350 

30 June 2019 

31st August 

1345 30th September 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1346 30 October 

30 November 
1359 

1356 
31 December 

1351 31 January 
1342 29 February 

31 March 1348 

31 July 
1347 

1341 30 April 

 

31 May 
1334 

 

It is with Deep  

Sadness we  record                                                           

 the Passing             

of 

 

Douglas Falconer  Gore Pakeke 

 

George Morrsi  Gore Pakeke 

 

Barry Morton  Lumsden 

30 June  : -( 1299 
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Ohai Nightcaps 

Quote from your President 2020 Community Service Award - Two Nominations, one selected for this year’s Award. 2020 Commu-

nity Service Award - Two Nominations, one selected for this year’s Award. Borland Lodge – Appeal for Funding Assistance.  –   

Approved, Donation of $ 1,000.00                                                                                                                                                                   

Applications to Ohai Railway Fund:  There have been two applications to the Ohai Railway Fund in our clubs name, on behalf of the 

community. Both were successful.                                                                                                                                                                

Children’s Christmas Party  $1,239.00                                                                                                                              

Guy Fawkes Fireworks Event                $3,279.00 

2019 /20 President Dean Barakat, received a Certificate of Appreciation, presented by Lion Jocelyn Sinclair on behalf of the               

members of our club. Dean did a great job as President despite recovering from an accident during the first half of his year and then 

followed by Richard’s illness. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Otautau                                                                              
We have been fortunate enough to still operate fundraisers such as slinkskins over difficult times when fundraising has been difficult. 

Money from the maps have also helped us out. Because of such fundraising, we have given to the local pool, St Andrew’s Scouts, St 

John Health Shuttle, and Otautau RSA. We donated $2650 in our annual donations this financial year. This does not include the  

donations made throughout the year to our surrounding community. We have had to hold over one of our major fundraising ideas to 

2021  

Te Anau Kepler   

Hot off the press news. Only sorted today finally, our Changeover Lunch is at Brony’s house, 19 Tawera Place @ 11.30 am on 1st 

August. BYO. Ballpark figure of $25 for meal.The club has been given a very good rate at the Event Centre where we will make our 

cheese rolls on Saturday 25th July. Has been great to see New Zealander’s coming to Te Anau to explore their own country. I missed 

out on my week up at Mt Luxmore this year 15th-22nd this month but have heard 50 people in a couple of nights that week so would 

have busy 
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Balfour 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Balfour Hay Competition 2020 Thanks to our professional photographer Anieka Templer for this classic shot of the afternoons          

activities. The proceeds from the 4x4 outing had previously been earmarked for donation to the Southland Charity Hospital ( Blair 

Vining Trust For:) the donation of $3000 was confirmed at the recent board meeting. President Olivia is delivering this in person this 

week. Other donations approved were $1000 to Balfour Playcentre to help with the cost of replacing their shade sail. And $500 to the 

Borland Lodge Trust. 

Clyde & Districts  
Flower Making for Lions Float for the Alexandra Blossom Festival. Venue: At Mary Belt’s Home every Thursday at 1.30pm. All 

welcome. 430 dozen Cheese rolls were made by members on 21 June at Dunstan High School. As usual this was a chance for            

members to chatter away while filling their orders. A big thank you all our Lions who have worked hard on all sorts of catering         

projects across the year. We especially thank Robyn Marshall for project managing our catering events. A well supported Working 

Bee at Koromiko Corner was held on Sunday 7 June. Thank you to all the members who have supported this project across the last 

year. The Clyde Play Centre would really appreciate donations of plants for their new garden development. Please contact Barbara             

regarding this if you have some plants spare. Convention Committee has presented Clyde School a tree for their grounds and has 

donated to the Clyde School PTA. 
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Queenstown 
A very active month running BBQ at Queenstown Events Centre as the Hub for immigration issues. We ran BBQ’s daily 10am till 

2pm. As a general rule we served approx. 60 sausages a day. This was a free sausage sizzle; we knew that we couldn’t exclude         

visitors to the centre so simply placed a metal cup on the table as donation cup. Each day donations more than covered cost of          

purchases. One person even put in $50 as a donation. Wednesday we have a BBQ at Memorial Hall catering for a QLDC staff          

function, again thanks for your support. On Saturday we will have a spot at Welcome Winter a family fun day on Earnslaw park. We 

will be running sausage sizzle along with selling non alcoholic mulled wine. A big turnout is necessary. We picked up the split wood 

at lake Hayes and moved to Peter Doyle’s place to dry out, again thanks to those who helped and provided trailers, much appreciated. 

Charlie gave an update on the purchase of $2000 worth of vouchers in $50 and $100 Denominations. These had been delivered to 

Happiness House with a Brochure There are 2 agencies that are on the front line assisting directly to helping Struggling Locals or 

Others in the region. They are Happiness House and The Salvation Army. A question was put, do we approach the Salvation Army 

with the Same offer. This is to be decided at a later meeting 
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Waihopai City                                                                                                                                                                                                   
HOSPICE WINDOW CLEANING: For a long time now Invercargill Lions members have cleaned the Hospice outside windows. 

It is a small task and now all the gear is down there so all you need is a good jacket especially this time of year. The 4 Invercargill 

Clubs combine about every 3 months. Joy has this set down for Sunday 5th 

CHRISTMAS TREE PROJECT: At our business meeting held on 2nd July we decided to continue with this big project 

Clyde 

Riverton                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Menzshed are making sandwich board sign from old Lions signs. • Require a suitable box to hold longer banners that won’t fit in 

coffin. •Suggested community project, spring clean town, roadside and beach. 

Lions Mints. Moved that a mixed box be purchased instead of one of each flavour so they move faster 

We had a beautiful sunny (but not too hot) day and awesome Lion's crew to get flax for Nathan Cleaver. Alan McKay was excellent 

"shaking them apart" with the tractor and Ewan Templeton is better than any machine at dividing them. We had the order completed 

and were enjoying baking and drinks by 3 pm. 

Invercargill Central 
Welcome back to Lions, after what seems a long time, we are finally able to be together. There will be lots to catch up on so with 

that in mind, our first tea meeting will be social with the focus on fellowship. There have been many ups and downs for our members 

over the past 3-4 months and it will be good to get back on track again with Lions. Some fun and fellowship at our July meeting is 

just what we need. See you all at our usual venue 14th July.                                                                                                                      

Winton                                                                                                                                                                                                             

four new members inducted at our last meeting plus others throughout the year we are in good heart, ready to take on more projects 

during the coming year. At the time of writing we should have been having our first working bee on firewood, but we all knew that 

winter would come sometime and here it is. Mike and Juon will be in touch with a new date later. We have run out of wood ready for 

sale so we plan to cut rings and stack them so members can go along in twos and threes to do some splitting when they are able. I 

would like to acknowledge the effort of Jeff and those who helped on the BBQ last season. A job well done. This is a huge earner for 

our Club and we wouldn’t be able to make the donations we do without that income. 

 

 

 

 

Wanaka & Districts 

 

 

There was a good show of hands at our Board Meeting for supporting the 

Borland Lodge weekend away on 27th November – so as a club lets save 

the date & enjoy the break away.  

Deputy Principal Lisa Bailey and Assistant Principal Daryl Gellatly put 

the finishing touches to one of the Three Elm trees planted by our Lions 

Club at Te Kura O Take Kārara School. 

 Our Club made $1000 available for the project. The trees were sourced 

by Ecco Landscapes who also provided their truck, digger & their             

expertise. Big thank you to Arne & Lloyd 

Child Playhouse made out of pallets. Malcolm has built one, & the ‘team’ 

built another. For sale or raffle. Both sale & raffle are great ideas. Needs 

someone to make the raffle idea their baby & run with it around Xmas. If 

you want to make a serious contribution for our club & have a few hours 

to spend, let Malcolm know, 

What to do with the ‘pink’ caravan? Robin has offered to give it a home 

in one of his sheds. Thanks Robin. A sand down & a coat of paint would 

give it a new lease on life.  

Biking Group have been active lately. A group of 10 heading to the West 

Coast to bike the Wilderness Trail. 

Induction of three new Members 
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Zone 1 

Cromwell  

 Cromwell Golden Age  

Cromwell Lake Dunstan   

Queenstown     

Wanaka & Districts    

Wanaka Upper Clutha  

Wanaka Leos      
Zone 2 

Alexandra               

Alexandra Dunstan   

Clyde & Districts       

Omakau Districts   (Please share some club news)                      

Maniototo       

Ranfurly Maniototo Pakeke  
  Zone 3 

Clinton     

Clutha Valley                                           

Lawrence      

Owaka                                                            

Roxburgh & District   

West Otago  

Balclutha  (please share some club news) 
Zone 4 

Balfour    

Lumsden         

Mossburn & Districts  (please share some club news )            

Mossburn Nth Southland  (Please share some club news)    

Riversdale     

Te Anau                                               

Te Anau Kepler     
Zone 5 

Gore Hokonui                   

Gore Host  (Please share some club news)                                        

Gore Pakeke                                                                          

Gore River Valley   

Mataura     ( Please share some club news) 

Toi Tois Tokonui         

Wyndham   (Please share some club news)  

Wyndham Pioneer    
Zone 6 

Makarewa      

Ohai Nightcaps      
Otautau      

Riverton            

Tuatapere & Districts   

Winton                                                          

Winton Central Southland  

James Hargest College Leos   
Zone 7 

Invercargill Central       

Invercargill Host                                                                                      

Stewart Island       

Waihopai City       

Waikiwi          

Southland Girls High Leos    

  

 = Article  received 

 = Bulletin received 
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202 F’s Southern Flyer  Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  202f.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 
Happy to receive your bulletins by email.     
 
                                   

 Phone 0274344188  
 

Next Issue :  155 
Sunday 26th July 2020 
 

Covering note -Tag- 

This cheque to go 

Diabetes 1 or Camp quality 

CMF or Club dues etc etc 

2000.00 Lions International District 202F 

202F District Treasurer 

PDG James Whyte 

Nelsen Ridge Road, RD3 

Alexandra 9393 

Two thousand Dollars  

 

 

 

 

     https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/  

POST TO 

 

Cabinet have recently set up a 202F Facebook page for use by all members 
of the Lions family to promote projects and activities within your 
Clubs.  The link to the page is https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/, so 
please feel free to ‘like’ the page, and to post pictures and stories from 
the goings on in your Clubs.  Special thanks to Donald Lamont who         
provided the disk of photos from Convention in Maniototo for inclusion 
on the page. 

NOTE CHANGE OF 202F TREASURER 

https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/
http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizmceg4YLMAhWDkpQKHQWaDL0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.underconsideration.com%2Fbrandnew%2Farchives%2Fnew_logo_for_facebook_done_in-house_with_eric_olson.php&psig
https://www.facebook.com/Lions202F/

